Preliminary arrangements have been made for a thorough and systematic Inventory of Church Plate in the County of Berks. Mr. Arthur J. Dasent and the Rev. E. R. Gardiner have undertaken this important work, and we hope that the Clergy will give them every facility to enable them to accomplish their purpose. A paper of directions has been published by the Society which will be sent to the Incumbents in the Archdeaconry of Berks.



The Mayor of Reading, Mr. George W. Palmer, has most generously offered to print the Municipal Records of our County Town. Few towns in England possess such rich treasures of historical documents as the ancient Borough of Reading. Their interesting nature has recently been disclosed by the extracts contained in the Report of the Historical Manuscripts Commission, and Mr. Palmer's liberality will bring to light a vast amount of historical information which has never been revealed before. The work of editing the three volumes, which will contain the Corporation Documents, has been entrusted to the able hands of our Librarian, the Rev. J. M. Guilding.

Meetings and Excursions.

The Newbury Field Club made an Excursion in August, to Basildon and Streatley. Mr. Walter Money issued for the use of the Members a pamphlet, giving some interesting notes on the Parish of Basildon, including the Parish Church and Basildon Park, the seat of Mr. C. Morrison. The Rev. W. T. Henham read a paper on the history of Streatley Church.



The Maidenhead Field Club have visited Winkfield, Warfield, and Binfield, inspecting also the fine Elizabethan Mansion, Billingbear; and the Parish Church of Hurst.